Science Curriculum update
For some months, the various National Science Teacher organisations have been negotiating with the Ministry of Education about the process by which the new Science Curriculum will be written. We have finally reached an agreement under the terms and conditions laid out below.

Application  process
Each National Science Teacher organisation will be submitting by 5th Sep, a limited pool of nominees from which the Ministry will select the final writing group. If you are interested in being considered for nomination by SCENZ, you will need to send a 1 page summary including the details below to “ian.torrie@gmail.com by Fri 31st Aug. 
NOTE: You do not need to resubmit if you have previously applied.        
                         
 Your application requires your name, current position, region, e-mail address and a short bio outlining how you meet some of the selection criteria listed below.
· Relevant content knowledge of national and international research 
· Relevant curriculum knowledge for a primary context and/or 
· Relevant curriculum knowledge for a secondary context.
· Understanding of best practice pedagogy and current teaching experience in the NZC. 
· Expertise and research in designing inclusive curriculum, including progressions. 
· Understanding of how to integrate key competencies, and literacy and numeracy, into teaching and learning design. 
· Supporting the integration of mātauranga Māori into teaching and learning design, as per agreed guidelines. 
· Experience and expertise in working in diverse settings, including with ākonga Māori and in schools with high Pacific rolls.  

Writing process
The Ministry will develop a starting point for discussion based on material from internationally recognised curricula such as British Columbia (Canada), NSW (Australia) and Singapore.
The writing group will focus on what’s missing, what should be changed and ensuring material is relevant and appropriate for NZ. The curriculum will need to align to the Ministry Design Criteria including being internationally comparable, be based on the science of learning, use the UKD model, be year by year and provide teaching guidance.

Timeline and expectations                                                                                                                    
Writing is expected to occur during Term 4 from 30th Sep to 20th Dec (possibly extending to start of Term 1, 2025 if necessary) so that targeted testing, alignment with other curriculum learning areas and independent quality reviews though ERO can be carried out before the sector wide consultation due from mid 2025. 
Up to 20 days of meeting and preparation time is expected over this time period. 
The Ministry will provide relief days to your school to cover this commitment. Subject to consultation with the writing group, some meetings may be scheduled for a Fri/Sat, or during the holiday breaks to reduce the time required to be absent from your classes. 


